
from hand to mouth. To all inch I say, sell all yoo hare and oome out

here and itart over again. If you are not a practical farmer, you will

loon learn, if you are willing to learn and willinff to work. Hoping,
gentlemen, you will sncoeed in getting ui more neigbbori.'

'

So, Sir, I coald mention case after case. There is a gentle-

man here at present, Mr. Carss, who was a Carleton farmer

well known in this district, and he is now one of the most
successful men in the whole North-West. He has a largo

herd, farms extensively, and has probably made some
$20,000 in the North-West He is here at the present

moment, speaking to his friends in Carleton and giving

them some idea of the Land of Promise where he himself

has succeeded so well. A moment ago I spoke about the

schools in the North West, and I shall now refer to them
again. This House will be glad to know that in that new
region opened up six years ago we have 167 schools at the

E
resent time ; the teachers are carefully examined, they
ave to have certificates just as your teachers have here

;

and as I have visited many of the schools I can bear testi-

mony to their great efficiency. I would like to impress on
the Government, and especially on the Minister of the In-

terior, that I really think a step might be taken further in

the matter of education and something done in the way of
having a high school at some central place. The children

that went to our ordinary schools six years. ago have now
grown beyond the teachers, and we ought to have a high
school for them. I spoke to you a moment ago about that
Assembly which has charge of so important a part of our
interests. It has very wide powers now and it is gliding into

responsible government. That Assembly passed a number
of memorials which it desired should be brought before this

House. I do not intend to occupy your time at any great
length, and I will rapidly describe what tho^e memorials are.

The first relates to a subject which need not be impressed
upon any hon. member: it is the necessity of opening up as
rapidly as possible the Saskatchewan dii^trict by railway
communication. I believe the Government have done
their part in this matter and that we shall soon have a
railway opening up the Saskatchewan territory. It is a
district of the North- West which is, if anything, more
attractive than even our prairies along the line, because it

is varied with hill and forest and stream, and the House
will easily understand what an attractive place for immi-
gration it will be when a railway gives facilities for the
ingrcMS of immigrants and for the egresd of the crops and
products which they grow. Of course, at the present mo-
ment there is no encouragement to settlers to grow crops,


